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Dear delegates, 

Welcome to the United Nations Entity for Gender Equality and the Empowerment of Women 

of SIMUN 2022. We are Renata Muñoz, Mara Olvera, Claudia Ortiz and Heidi Fabián, and we 

are extremely delighted and thankful to be part of one of the best and most recognized 

models. We truly hope that this experience allows you to get informed about global 

problematics and to put into practice skills such as public speaking, teamwork, and 

leadership. Although we had not previously participated in SIMUN, we have been part of 

other models, both as chairs and delegates; hence, we believe that through our efforts and 

your participation, we are going to be able to make our committee successful by guiding and 

accompanying you through the whole process of this incredible experience.  

That being said, from our point of view, all human beings deserve to live in a 

peaceful and sustainable world, where equality, respect, and empathy are constantly 

present. The fact that you are here, participating in this model, demonstrates that you are 

agents of change that are expecting to do their best to solve the problematics our planet is 

facing. The topics we will be debating are highly relevant for today's society, which will 

make it easier for you to obtain information and enhance your experience; however, we 

would like to remind you that we are here to support and help you, so please do not hesitate 

to contact us if you have any questions. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Ultimately, we would like to remind you that you should never doubt your potential; 

always stay true to yourself and your ideals. We are faithful believers that young people are 

not only the future but also the present, so we highly suggest you take advantage of your 

skills and talents to help build a better world. As Malala Yousafzai stated in 2015, “when the 

world becomes silent, even one voice becomes powerful”. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

The Academic Chair of the United Nations Entity for Gender Equality and the Empowerment 

of Women 


